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PUBLIC MEETING 

THE REGIONAL MUNICIPALITY OF PEEL 

REPORT FROM THE DEPUTY CLERK 

 
December 17, 2020 

 
 

1. DECLARATIONS OF CONFLICTS OF INTEREST 

2. OPENING OF PUBLIC MEETING 

Regional Chair Iannicca opened the public meeting at 9:30 a.m. in the Council Chamber, 
Regional Administrative Headquarters, 10 Peel Centre Drive, Suite A, Brampton. He 
stated that the public meeting was being held pursuant section 219(1) of the Municipal 
Act, 2001, as amended, for the purpose of obtaining input from the public on a proposed 
by-law to change the composition of Regional Council. 

3. CONFIRMATION OF NOTIFICATION 

Aretha Adams, Deputy Clerk, stated that Notice of the Public Meeting was given in 
accordance with Section 219(1) of the Municipal Act, 2001, as amended; and, Region of 
Peel Corporate Policy G00-16 by publication in the following news media having general 
circulation in the Region of Peel: 

 Brampton Guardian - December 3, 2020 

 Caledon Enterprise - December 3, 2020 

 Mississauga News - December 3, 2020 

In addition, the Notice of Public Meeting was posted on the Region of Peel’s website as 
of November 30, 2020; and has been shared on the Region of Peel’s social channels 
several times since November 30, 2020.  The proposed by-law was available to the 
public online as of December 11, 2020. 

4. FURTHER NOTICE REQUEST 

5. STAFF PRESENTATIONS 

5.1 Kathryn Lockyer, Interim Commissioner of Corporate Services 

Regarding a Proposed By-law to Change the Composition of Regional Council 
(Oral) 

Received 
 

Kathryn Lockyer, Interim Commissioner of Corporate Services provided an 
overview of the Municipal Act requirements and process to change the 
composition of Regional Council.   
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She noted that if the by-law is enacted by Regional Council, the by-law will be 
forwarded to the local municipalities requesting that they pass resolutions 
consenting to the by-law.   

In order for the by-law to be valid it must receive triple majority support.  To 
achieve triple majority support, the following must occur: 

 a majority of all votes on the upper-tier council must be cast in favour of the 
by-law (that means that at least 13 members of Regional Council must vote 
in favour of the by-law); 

 a majority of the councils of all lower-tier municipalities forming part of the 
upper-tier municipality must pass resolutions consenting to the by-law; and 

 the total number of electors in the lower-tier municipalities that passed 
resolutions consenting to the by-law must form a majority of all the electors in 
the upper-tier municipality. 

It was noted that a by-law to change the composition of Regional Council would 
not come into force until the day the new Council is organized following the 2022 
Municipal Election. The by-law would only come into force if the described 
changes are implemented before December 31, 2021. 

6. PUBLIC PARTICIPATION (ORAL SUBMISSIONS) 

6.1 Sara Clarkson, Resident of Caledon  

Expressing Concerns Regarding a Proposed By-law to Change the Composition 
of Regional Council 

Received 
 

6.2 Joe Horneck, Resident of Mississauga 

Expressing Support for a Proposed By-law to Change the Composition of 
Regional Council 

Received 
 

6.3 Brad Butt, Mississauga Board of Trade 

Expressing Support for a Proposed By-law to Change the Composition of 
Regional Council 

Received 
 

6.4 Moaz Ahmad, Resident of Peel 

Expressing Support for a Proposed By-law to Change the Composition of 
Regional Council 

Received 
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6.5 Terry Miller, Resident of Brampton 

Expressing Support for a Proposed By-law to Change the Composition of 
Regional Council 

Received 
 

6.6 Sherry Brioschi, Resident of Peel 

Regarding a Proposed By-law to Change the Composition of Regional Council 

Withdrawn 
 

6.7 William Motley, Resident of Caledon 

Regarding a Proposed By-law to Change the Composition of Regional Council 

Received 
 

6.8 Derek Clark, Resident of Caledon 

Expressing Concerns Regarding a Proposed By-law to Change the Composition 
of Regional Council 

Received 
 

6.9 Dave Kapil, Chair, New Brampton 

Expressing Support for a Proposed By-law to Change the Composition of 
Regional Council 

Received 
 

6.10 Suzy Godefroy, Executive Director, Downtown Brampton Business 
Improvement Area 

Expressing Support for a Proposed By-law to Change the Composition of 
Regional Council 

Received 
 

6.11 Jermaine Chambers, Resident of Brampton 

Expressing Support for a Proposed By-law to Change the Composition of 
Regional Council 

Withdrawn 
 

6.12 Grant Gorchynski, Resident of Mississauga 
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Expressing Support for a Proposed By-law to Change the Composition of 
Regional Council 

Received 
 

6.13 Chris Drew, Representing the Drew Family, Residents of Peel 

Expressing Support for a Proposed By-law to Change the Composition of 
Regional Council 

Received 
 

6.14 Paramjit Singh Birdi, Resident of Brampton 

Expressing Support for a Proposed By-law to Change the Composition of 
Regional Council 

Received 
 

6.15 Jotvinder Sodhi, Resident of Brampton 

Regarding a Proposed By-law to Change the Composition of Regional Council 

Withdrawn 
 

6.16 Angela Panacci, Resident of Caledon 

Expressing Concerns Regarding a Proposed By-law to Change the Composition 
of Regional Council 

Received 
 

6.17 Sheralyn Roman, Resident of Caledon 

Expressing Concerns Regarding a Proposed By-law to Change the Composition 
of Regional Council 

Received 
 

7. PUBLIC PARTICIPATION (WRITTEN SUBMISSIONS) 

7.1 Joe Grogan, Resident of Caledon  

E-mail dated December 3, 2020, Expressing Concerns Regarding a Proposed 
By-law to Change the Composition of Regional Council 

Received 
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7.2 Mary Cooney, Resident of Caledon 

E-mail dated December 7, 2020, Expressing Concerns Regarding a Proposed 
By-law to Change the Composition of Regional Council 

Received 
 

7.3 Bob Waldon, Resident of Caledon 

E-mail dated December 8, 2020, Expressing Concerns Regarding a Proposed 
By-law to Change the Composition of Regional Council 

Received 
 

7.4 Joanna Valeriani, Resident of Caledon 

Email dated December 8, 2020, Expressing Concerns Regarding a Proposed By-
law to Change the Composition of Regional Council 

Received 
 

7.5 K. Yates, Resident of Caledon 

E-mail dated December 8, 2020, Expressing Concerns Regarding a Proposed 
By-law to Change the Composition of Regional Council 

Received 
 

7.6 Donna and Charles Davies, Residents of Caledon 

E-mail dated December 9, 2020, Expressing Concerns Regarding a Proposed 
By-law to Change the Composition of Regional Council 

Received 
 

7.7 Joe McReynolds 

E-mail dated December 9, 2020, Expressing Concerns Regarding a Proposed 
By-law to Change the Composition of Regional Council 

Received 
 

7.8 Bernie Rochon, Resident of Caledon 

E-mail dated December 10, 2020, Expressing Concerns Regarding a Proposed 
By-law to Change the Composition of Regional Council 

Received 
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7.9 Joanne Crease, Resident of Caledon 

E-mail dated December 10, 2020, Expressing Concerns Regarding a Proposed 
By-law to Change the Composition of Regional Council 

Received 
 

7.10 Ken and Angela Moore, Residents of Caledon 

E-mail dated December 10, 2020, Expressing Concerns Regarding a Proposed 
By-law to Change the Composition of Regional Council 

Received 
 

7.11 Harry Skiddaw Crease, Resident of Caledon 

E-mail dated December 10, 2020, Expressing Concerns Regarding a Proposed 
By-law to Change the Composition of Regional Council 

Received 
 

7.12 Carolyn Vallejo, Resident of Caledon 

E-mail dated December 10, 2020, Expressing Concerns Regarding a Proposed 
By-law to Change the Composition of Regional Council 

Received 
 

7.13 Marion Cole, Resident of Caledon 

E-mail dated December 10, 2020, Expressing Concerns Regarding a Proposed 
By-law to Change the Composition of Regional Council 

Received 
 

7.14 Joan DeGraves and Neil McKay, Residents of Caledon 

E-mail dated December 10, 2020, Expressing Concerns Regarding a Proposed 
By-law to Change the Composition of Regional Council 

Received 
 

7.15 Brian Cole, Resident of Caledon 

E-mail dated December 10, 2020, Expressing Concerns Regarding a Proposed 
By-law to Change the Composition of Regional Council 

Received 
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7.16 Carol Good, Resident of Caledon 

E-mail dated December 11, 2020, Expressing Concerns Regarding a Proposed 
By-law to Change the Composition of Regional Council 

Received 
 

7.17 Jerry Gorman, Resident of Caledon 

E-mail dated December 13, 2020, Expressing Concerns Regarding a Proposed 
By-law to Change the Composition of Regional Council 

Received 
 

7.18 Janice Bezanson, Resident of Caledon 

E-mail dated December 13, 2020, Expressing Concerns Regarding a Proposed 
By-law to Change the Composition of Regional Council 

Received 
 

7.19 Todd Letts, Chief Executive Officer, The Brampton Board of Trade 

E-mail dated December 14, 2020, Expressing Support for a Proposed By-law to 
Change the Composition of Regional Council 

Received 
 

7.20 Sheralyn Roman, Resident of Caledon 

E-mail dated December 14, 2020, Expressing Concerns Regarding a Proposed 
By-law to Change the Composition of Regional Council 

Received 
 

7.21 Paramjit Singh Birdi, Resident of Brampton 

E-mail dated December 14, 2020, Expressing Support for a Proposed By-law to 
Change the Composition of Regional Council 

Received 
 

7.22 Jill Moss, Resident of Caledon 

E-mail dated December 15, 2020, Expressing Concerns Regarding a Proposed 
By-law to Change the Composition of Regional Council 

Received 
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7.23 Rob Mezzapelli, Resident of Caledon 

E-mail dated December 15, 2020, Expressing Concerns Regarding a Proposed 
By-law to Change the Composition of Regional Council 

Received 
 

7.24 Anita Edger, Resident of Caledon 

E-mail dated December 15, 2020, Expressing Concerns Regarding a Proposed 
By-law to Change the Composition of Regional Council 

Received 
 

7.25 Sachith Jayasundara 

E-mail dated December 15, 2020, Regarding a Proposed By-law to Change the 
Composition of Regional Council 

Received 
 

7.26 Sarah Haney, Resident of Caledon 

E-mail dated December 15, 2020, Expressing Concerns Regarding a Proposed 
By-law to Change the Composition of Regional Council 

Received 
 

7.27 Zlata Proudlock, Resident of Caledon 

E-mail dated December 15, 2020, Expressing Concerns Regarding a Proposed 
By-law to Change the Composition of Regional Council 

Received 
 

7.28 Betty de Groot, Resident of Caledon 

E-mail dated December 15, 2020, Expressing Concerns Regarding a Proposed 
By-law to Change the Composition of Regional Council 

Received 
 

7.29 Sharon Bailey 

E-mail dated December 15, 2020, Expressing Concerns Regarding a Proposed 
By-law to Change the Composition of Regional Council 

Received 
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7.30 Diana Janosik-Wronski, David and Kira Dorward, Residents of Caledon 

Email dated December 16, 2020, Expressing Concerns Regarding a Proposed 
By-law to Change the Composition of Regional Council 

Received 
 

7.31 Betty Starr, Resident of Caledon 

Email dated December 16, 2020, Expressing Concerns Regarding a Proposed 
By-law to Change the Composition of Regional Council 

Received 
 

7.32 Maria Messere, Resident of Caledon 

Email dated December 16, 2020, Expressing Concerns Regarding a Proposed 
By-law to Change the Composition of Regional Council 

Received 
 

7.33 Kristina Crosgrey, Resident of Caledon 

Email dated December 16, 2020, Expressing Concerns Regarding a Proposed 
By-law to Change the Composition of Regional Council 

Received 
 

7.34 Michael Kassak 

Email dated December 16, 2020, Expressing Concerns Regarding a Proposed 
By-law to Change the Composition of Regional Council 

Received 
 

7.35 Judith Barclay, Resident of Caledon 

Email dated December 16, 2020, Expressing Concerns Regarding a Proposed 
By-law to Change the Composition of Regional Council 

Received 
 

7.36 Mariusz Drozd, Resident of Caledon 

Email dated December 16. 2020, Expressing Concerns Regarding a Proposed 
By-law to Change the Composition of Regional Council 

Received 
 

 

 



 Public Meeting Minutes
 10 

 

7.37 Kim Farnsworth, Resident of Caledon 

Email dated December 16, 2020, Expressing Concerns Regarding a Proposed 
By-law to Change the Composition of Regional Council 

Received 
 

7.38 Gail Colton, Resident of Caledon 

Email dated December 16, 2020, Expressing Concerns Regarding a Proposed 
By-law to Change the Composition of Regional Council 

Received 
 

7.39 Nelson Pereira 

Email dated December 16, 2020, Expressing Concerns Regarding a Proposed 
By-law to Change the Composition of Regional Council 

Received 
 

7.40 Amy Anderson 

Email dated December 16, 2020, Expressing Concerns Regarding a Proposed 
By-law to Change the Composition of Regional Council 

Received 
 

7.41 Denise Wallace, Resident of Caledon 

Email dated December 16, 2020, Expressing Concerns Regarding a Proposed 
By-law to Change the Composition of Regional Council 

Received 
 

7.42 Andrea Parete, Resident of Caledon 

Email dated December 16, 2020, Expressing Concerns Regarding a Proposed 
By-law to Change the Composition of Regional Council 

Received 
 

7.43 Stephanie Paul, Resident of Caledon 

Email dated December 16, 2020, Expressing Concerns Regarding a Proposed 
By-law to Change the Composition of Regional Council 

Received 
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7.44 Alyson Monery, Resident of Caledon 

Email dated December 16, 2020, Expressing Concerns Regarding a Proposed 
By-law to Change the Composition of Regional Council 

Received 
 

7.45 Navraj Sidhu, Resident of Caledon 

Email dated December 16, 2020, Expressing Concerns Regarding a Proposed 
By-law to Change the Composition of Regional Council 

Received 
 

7.46 Mary Haslett, Resident of Caledon 

Email dated December 16, 2020, Expressing Concerns Regarding a Proposed 
By-law to Change the Composition of Regional Council 

Received 
 

7.47 Hendrik Magilsen, Resident of Caledon 

Email dated December 16, 2020, Expressing Concerns Regarding a Proposed 
By-law to Change the Composition of Regional Council 

Received 
 

7.48 Alan Axworthy, Resident of Caledon 

Email dated December 16, 2020, Expressing Concerns Regarding a Proposed 
By-law to Change the Composition of Regional Council 

Received 
 

7.49 David Coutts 

Email dated December 16, 2020, Expressing Concerns Regarding a Proposed 
By-law to Change the Composition of Regional Council 

Received 
 

7.50 Gail MacLennan, Resident of Caledon 

Email dated December 16, 2020, Expressing Concerns Regarding a Proposed 
By-law to Change the Composition of Regional Council 

Received 
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7.51 Holly Monkman 

Email dated December 16, 2020, Expressing Concerns Regarding a Proposed 
By-law to Change the Composition of Regional Council 

Received 
 

7.52 Tom Sweeney, Resident of Caledon 

Email dated December 17, 2020, Expressing Concerns Regarding a Proposed 
By-law to Change the Composition of Regional Council 

Received 
 

7.53 Ian Armstrong, Resident of Caledon 

Email dated December 17, 2020, Expressing Concerns Regarding a Proposed 
By-law to Change the Composition of Regional Council 

Received 
 

7.54 Peggy and Wayne Dickey, Residents of Caledon 

Email dated December 17, 2020, Expressing Concerns Regarding a Proposed 
By-law to Change the Composition of Regional Council 

Received 
 

7.55 Debbie Hunt, Resident of Caledon 

Email dated December 17, 2020, Expressing Concerns Regarding a Proposed 
By-law to Change the Composition of Regional Council 

Received 
 

7.56 Scott Besco 

Email dated December 17, 2020, Expressing Concerns Regarding a Proposed 
By-law to Change the Composition of Regional Council 

Received 
 

7.57 Andrea Tong, Resident of Caledon 

Email dated December 17, 2020, Expressing Concerns Regarding a Proposed 
By-law to Change the Composition of Regional Council 

Received 
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7.58 Joanne Sellan, Resident of Caledon 

Email dated December 17, 2020, Expressing Concerns Regarding a Proposed 
By-law to Change the Composition of Regional Council 

Received 
 

7.59 Ramandeep Johal, Resident of Caledon 

Email dated December 17, 2020, Expressing Concerns Regarding a Proposed 
By-law to Change the Composition of Regional Council 

Received 
 

7.60 Suzy Godefroy, Executive Director and Kristina Romasco, Chair, Downtown 
Brampton Business Improvement Area 

Email dated December 17, 2020, Expressing Support for a Proposed By-law to 
Change the Composition of Regional Council 

Received 
 

7.61 Jasmine Kaur Gill, Resident of Caledon 

Email dated December 17, 2020, Expressing Concerns Regarding a Proposed 
By-law to Change the Composition of Regional Council 

Received 
 

7.62 Mark Tompsett, Resident of Caledon 

Email dated December 17, 2020, Expressing Concerns Regarding a Proposed 
By-law to Change the Composition of Regional Council 

Received 
 

7.63 Susan Hallsworth, Resident of Caledon 

Email dated December 17, 2020, Expressing Concerns Regarding a Proposed 
By-law to Change the Composition of Regional Council 

Received 
 

7.64 Davinder Sarajohal 

Email dated December 17, 2020, Expressing Concerns Regarding a Proposed 
By-law to Change the Composition of Regional Council 

Received 
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8. CONCLUSION AND CLOSING OF PUBLIC MEETING 

Regional Chair Iannicca stated that written comments, together with those oral 
submissions expressed at this meeting, have been noted. The report of the Public 
Meeting and the proposed by-law will be considered by Regional Council at the 
December 17, 2020 Special Regional Council meeting. 

Regional Chair Iannicca closed the meeting at 11:03 a.m. 

  

  

RESPECTFULLY SUBMITTED: 

 
 

   

Deputy Regional Clerk   

   

 


